

Catholic Schools Week

Third Sunday in Ordinary Time † January 25, 2015

ST. BRUNO PARISH

"While the world changes, the cross stands firm."



Fr. Ralph Gross, Pastor



Fr. Chuck Wrobel, Assoc. Pastor



Mrs. Lisa Hedrick, Principal



Mrs. Juanita Gutbrod, K4 & K5



Mrs. Brittany Johnson, 1st Gr.



Mrs. Peggy Machacek, 2nd Gr.



Mrs. Jennifer Hartnett, 3rd Gr.



Mrs. Karen Freres, 4th Gr.



Mrs. Kimberly Loppnow MS Science/Social Studies



Mr. Patrick Bergen MS English Language Arts



Mr. Eddie Phillips MS Math/Religion



Mrs. Joanne Brandtjen Physical Education



Mrs. Victoria Tasch, Art



Mrs. Karn Larson, Music



Mrs. Jane Stigney Instructional Assistant



Mrs. Tammy Price Administrative Assistant



PASTOR'S PEN LET THERE BE LIFE!

This panyary,

Play for



I have shared the heart of this message in the past and repeat it here.

This past January 22nd marked 42 years since our U.S. Supreme Court legalized abortion through the Roe vs. Wade Case. Since 1973, there have been over 50 million abortions legally performed in our country (3,700 abortions each day in recent years). Abortion has been for centuries and continues to be today a grave moral wrong in our society in spite of the Supreme Court's arguments. Freely and knowingly choosing to destroy an innocent human life after conception is a mortal sin and needs the forgiveness and reconciliation of our Lord and the Church community through the Sacrament of Reconciliation.

As a chaplain for *Project Rachel* which tries to serve those women, and even men, who suffer from emotional, mental and spiritual post-abortion trauma and pain, I have a real problem with the hate and judgments directed toward these women and men, e.g. calling them 'murderers.' I have witnessed and listened to the stories of their broken hearts and sorrow over what they have participated in. I

have found situation after situation of desperation that clouded their good judgment at the time of their pregnancy. I have regularly met with people who still after 30 or 40 years suffer

silently within, even after participating in the Sacrament of Reconciliation. I have found their sorrow to be sincere and their hope for peace in their life such a longing. If we say "we respect life", then we need to respect their lives too. We should want everyone to be able to be as productive a Christian as possible, especially after that person has made a grave mistake. This is the mind of God for them. That's why God is willing to forgive them and to forgive all of us sinners too. Let's hate the sin and teach about the sinfulness of abortion, but love the sinner (a thought from the Gospels).

Let's continue to "choose life", support the "inalienable right to life" and stand with the Gospel and the Church against abortion, euthanasia, human cloning, the use of human embryonic stem cells, the death penalty, partial birth abortion, and taking the life of the mentally & physically disabled. Let there be Life! ~Fr. Ralph

Mass Intention Openings

For the Life I was looking in the Book of Mass Intentions the other day and realized that we priests and the parish have very few intentions. parish have very few intentions to offer Mass

for. It is true that when Mass is offered, all the members of the Church (living & deceased) spiritually benefit and are one with Christ in His sacrifice. However, for centuries the Church has believed that there are <u>special</u> spiritual benefits for someone for whom a Mass is specifically offered, whether living or deceased. In most cases Masses are offered for the intention of those who have died. However a Mass can be offered for the living or some other intention, like "peace in the world" or "thanksgiving." It is a way for the living especially to honor the memory of their beloved dead, to be praying for them through the Mass, to have the whole Church family praying for them and to stay in communion with them

in a special way at Mass. So fruits from the Mass are received by those for whom the Mass is offered, even if the intention is for someone who has died. Those having a Mass offered for a particular intention are asked to make an "offering" which goes to the priest or his religious order. (In the five dioceses of Wisconsin the offering suggested is \$10.) The offering is understood as a gift and a part of one's self offered for the intention asked for. If you would like to have a Mass offered for someone, living or deceased, or for some other intention, please contact our In Thanksgiving for blessings received . . .

Parish Office at 262-965-2332. We will try to accommodate specific dates if at all possible;

e.g. anniversary of death, a birthday, a wedding anniversary, etc. You will see the intention published in the parish bulletin the week before the Mass is offered. ~Fr. Ralph

WELCOME TO St. Bruno Parish!

Whether you're new or visiting, we welcome you to our Parish! If you're interested in becoming a member, or just want to find out more about us, please see page six, or go to our website: www.stbrunoparish.com. We're glad you're here!

MyParish OurFu ure

January 1, 2015 Started The Kick-Off For This New Campaign. Please consider turning in a pledge card if you have not already done so.

2015-2017 THREE-YEAR PLEDGES TO DATE: **\$2,428,168** of **\$3,000,000**

240 families (34%) have pledged

Mortgage Countdown **Current Balance: \$1,062,478.68**

SCHOOL HAPPENINGS

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK IS THIS WEEK!



Catholic Schools Week will be held this week: Sunday, Jan. 25 – Saturday, Jan. 31, 2015. Students will participate at all three Masses next weekend. Our Open House is at 6:30 p.m. on Thursday, Jan. 29. We invite all new

families to tour our beautiful school, meet our dedicated teachers, and register for the 2015-2016 School Year.

ANNUAL FINE ARTS NIGHT

Mark your calendars for our 3rd Annual Fine Arts Night on February 19 at the Waukesha Civic Theatre. Watch the bulletin for more details.

HOT New Year's Resolution Idea: Order SCRIP Every Week!

Top SCRIP retailers by popularity: Pick & Save, Kwik Trip, Culver's, Kohl's, Menards, & Walmart. Where do you get groceries? Where do you fill your tank? Where do you buy birthday presents, snow pants, turtlenecks, or tools? Remember that each SCRIP purchase helps our Parish School in a big way! If you have questions about how this program works just email evastuart@charter. **net** or call the School Office for info. We can even track your earnings for our program if you want. That's COOL!

MARKET DAY



It's not too late to order Market Day! Market Day. Place ANY size online order and get \$20 to spend with Shutterfly plus orders of \$90 or more receive FREE Cheese Ravioli with code **febbonus!** Order

online by Jan. 29 at marketday.com. If you have any questions, please call Aimee Kelchen at 414-732-3726.

NEW BIBLE STUDY



Do you have the desire to study the Bible? Join us Tuesday, February 3, at 7:00 p.m. in the Parish Room for the start of our biweekly meetings. We will be exploring the Bible with

study guides from N.T. Wright. Participation is limited to 15. Call or email Pat Maloney at 262-613-7031.

New Additions To Our Library

We have received some additional books in our St. Bruno Library located in the Family Room (off the Gathering Place). These new additions are easy to locate,



as they have been placed on a separate shelf. Please feel free to browse through our library selections. Instructions for checking out a book along with a complete list of books are posted in the library.





'Follow us" at St. Bruno Parish





'Like us" at St. Bruno Parish School

MUSIC MINISTRY

A "DORIAN" THANK YOU



LUTHER SOLLEGE Thanks for the opportunity to represent St. Bruno Academy at Luther. We sang God's praises in the Spirit with 1,100 other motivated singers. 'Let everything that has breath, praise the Lord' was our theme song.

CALLING ALL CANTORS!

Cantors enrich our worship vitality. Your voice is needed to support our parish's singing. See Mark Gould if you can commit to some weekend masses. Youth as well as adults are welcome. Free training and recordings provided by Mark Gould.



"HOLY DUSTERS" & ALTAR LINENS

New Evening Option Available!

We are in need of a team of at least three people to do light church cleaning one hour a month. The work can be done in the daytime or evening hours. This is the perfect opportunity for a family to serve in this important ministry. In addition, we need three people to launder and press the Altar linens once a month. Please call the Parish Office at 965-2332 if you are able to serve in one or both of these ministries.

MEN WHO COOK DINNER & AUCTION APRIL 18, 2015



Plans are well underway for this year's event. However, we need volunteers and donations to make this event a success. No need to wait on making a donation. Send it in now. A donation form can be found on the Parish website.

Just click on the "Fundraising" tab at the top of the home page. Interested in hosting a table and sharing your cooking (or carry-out) abilities with the Parish? Then Men Who Cook wants you. Please contact Karen Hoffman at 262-422-1678 or karenkayhoffman@gmail.com with any questions.

PRAY FOR MOM2MOM RETREAT

Please keep the women on our *Mom2Mom Retreat* in your prayers the weekend of January 30-February 1.

ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK



Please support our Advertiser of the Week, **Accounting Services Unlimited**

See their full-sized ad on the back cover of this bulletin.

FAITH FORMATION CORNER

K-11 FAITH FORMATION SCHEDULE K-8: 9:00-10:15 A.M.

Upcoming Classroom Sessions: Feb. 8, 22; Mar. 8, 22
Upcoming Family Session: Feb. 15; Mar. 15
HIGH SCHOOL (GRADES 9-10): 6:30-8:00 P.M.
Upcoming Sessions: Feb. 8, 22; Mar. 8, 21 (WCYR)
CONFIRMATION (GRADE 11): 6:30-8:00 P.M.
Upcoming Sessions: Feb. 8, 15; Mar. 8, 15, 21 (WCYR)

CAPUCHIN HYGIENE BAG DRIVE

Faith Formation families will be participating in an outreach program that will support the Capuchins' ministries at the *House of Peace* and *St. Ben's Community Meal* programs. Students will be given empty bags and are asked to fill the bags with personal care products. **After the 6:30 p.m. Youth Mass on February 8**, *Fr. Perry McDonald* will speak on this particular drive, and will also talk about social action and poverty. All parishioners are invited to attend this Mass and presentation. We have many blessings and it is our duty to share those blessings with our brothers and sisters in need. For more information contact *Amy Golden* at **262-402-8229**.

GREAT ADVENTURE BIBLE TIMELINE

You Can Understand The Bible! Thursdays, 7:00-8:00 p.m., beginning Feb. 12

"A Quick Journey Through the Bible" provides an excellent introduction and overview of Scripture from a Catholic perspective. This 8-part series, presented by Jeff Cavins, covers our salvation history from Genesis to Revelation. The complexity of the Bible is made accessible through an easy-to-follow narrative approach, and a Bible Timeline. As you begin to understand the Bible, you will develop a greater understanding for your faith, a deeper experience of the Sacraments, and a closer relationship to Christ. NO COST. Please register in advance for materials by contacting *Sarah* at St. Paul's: 262-968-2276, ext. 208.

THE DE CHANTAL SOCIETY

Ladies, we invite you to take a short respite that promises silence, prayer and spiritual formation...time for YOU. *The de Chantal Society* is a group of women who are passionate about supporting vocations, families and their own spirituality. We gather a few times per year in the peace of Saint Francis de Sales Seminary for Eucharistic adoration, formation and benediction. Our February gatherings will be led by *Fr. Ryan Pruess*. Please join us at whichever time works best for you: **Wednesday, Feb. 25, 7:00-9:00 p.m.** or **Thursday, Feb. 26, 9:00-11:00 a.m.**

Gatherings are held at Saint Francis de Sales Seminary, 3257 South Lake Drive, St. Francis. RSVP to 414-747-6463 or newheartnewspirit@sfs.edu.

What Is Your Catholic IQ?

When you think of evangelization, do you think it is:
a) knocking on doors; b) converting your neighbor;
c) promoting something; d) deepening of faith?

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

THIS WEEK

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK - ALL WEEK

Monday, January 26

7:00 p.m. Prayer & Worship / Parish Room

7:00 p.m. Adult Basketball / Gym

7:30 p.m. Alcoholics Anonymous / Staff Work Room

Tuesday, January 27

2:00-9:00 p.m. Eucharistic Adoration / Chapel

7:30 p.m. Mom2Mom / Family Room

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 28

7:00 p.m. Choir / Church

THURSDAY, JANUARY 29

5:30 a.m. That Man Is You / Gathering Place

9:00-11:00 a.m. Prayer Shawl Ministry / Family Room

6:30 p.m. School Open House - Academic Night

FRIDAY, JANUARY 30

Mom2Mom Retreat - Please pray for our Moms!

SATURDAY, JANUARY 31

5:00 p.m. Mass / Church

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 1

8:00 & 10:30 a.m. Masses / Church

9:00 a.m. St. Vincent de Paul Meeting / Family Room

4:30 p.m. Hispanic Mass / Church

COMING SOON

Feb. 18 - Ash Wednesday

Feb. 19 - Fine Arts Night at the Waukesha Civic Theatre (St. Bruno Parish School Participates)

Feb. 21 - Chili Dinner

BEYOND OUR PARISH

Jan. 26 - CMH Registration Night-Incoming Freshman; 6-7:30 p.m. www.catholicmemorial.net/Be a Crusader; Krissy 262-542-7101 x552

Feb. 5 - Wisconsin Catholic Youth Rally Dinner; Country Springs RSVP by Jan. 20; \$35/person, \$60/couple; John 262-844-6061

Feb. 6-8 - Weekend Silent Preached Retreat for Men; 567-6900; www.redemptoristretreat.org; 262-567-6900; \$195

Feb. 7 - A Taste of Hope (Beer, Cheese, Wine Tasting); Thunder Bay Grille, P'wkee; 6-10 p.m.; \$50; Register at HopeCenterWi.org

Feb. 7 - TV Mass Taping; St. Francis Seminary Chapel; Be part of the "congregation"; 9:00 a.m.; Call 414-475-4700

Feb. 10 - Catholic Study Club: *Life Saving Practices & Disciplines of Spiritual Life (Pt. 2)*; Fr. Ken Omernick; Call Marilee 352-3532

Feb. 11 - Smorgasbord Dinner; Our Savior's Lutheran, O'woc; 3:00-7:30 p.m.; Adults \$10, 6-12 \$5, 5 & under Free; www.oslc-wi.org

Feb. 13 - Fish Fry; 4:30-7:30 p.m.; St. Theresa, Eagle

Feb. 13 - *K of C* Fish Fry; 4:30-7 p.m.; St. Jerome, O'woc Feb. 13-15 - Married Couples Preached Weekend Retreat;

\$325/couple; www.redemptoristretreat.org; 262-567-6900

Feb. 15 - Dinner & A Movie; Bethlehem Lutheran, Wales; \$7 *God's Not Dead* at 3:30 p.m. & Spaghetti Dinner 5:30-7:00 p.m.

Feb. 18 - *Ash Wed. Day of Prayer*; 9:30-3:00; \$20; redemptoristretreat.org

Feb. 20 - Fish Fry, St. Paul's, Genesee Depot, 4:30-7:30 p.m.

Feb. 20 - Feeding America Food Pantry; 1412 Summit Ave, O'woc (next to Goodwill); 3:00-6:00 p.m. or until supplies last; Bring bags

Feb. 20-22 - Weekend Silent Preached Retreat for Men; 567-6900; www.redemptoristretreat.org; 262-567-6900; \$195

Feb. 21 - Spaghetti Dinner; St. John's, N. Prairie; 4:30-7:30 p.m.; \$10 Feb. 27–Mar 1 - Weekend Silent Preached Retreat for Men; 567-6900; www.redemptoristretreat.org; 262-567-6900; \$195

THE WORD OF THE LORD

JANUARY 26, 2015

II Timothy 1:1-8 or Titus 1:1-5 Mark 3:22-30

JANUARY 27, 2015

Hebrews 10:1-10; Mark 3:31-35

JANUARY 28, 2015

Hebrews 10:11-18; Mark 4:1-20

JANUARY 29, 2015

Hebrews 10:19-25; Mark 4:21-25

JANUARY 30, 2015

Hebrews 10:32-39; Mark 4:26-34

JANUARY 31 & FEBRUARY 1, 2015

Deuteronomy 18:15-20 I Corinthians 7:32-35

Mark 1:21-28

www.usccb.org/nab/

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL

In this Sunday's Gospel, Jesus says: "Come after Me, and I will make you fishers of men." As disciples, we are called to continue God's work on earth. Taking care of God's poor is indeed living Gospel values.

This month, through your gifts, St. Vincent de Paul was able to assist many families. Thank You!

What Is Your Catholic IQ? The answer is: All of the above can be methods of evangelizing.

Perhaps the best way to evangelize is to deepen our own faith, develop a stronger faith relationship with Christ and live our life in a way that shows our belief in God and the dignity of all people.

LITURGICAL PRAYER

Monday, January 26

8:00 a.m. † Bill & Catherine Rebholz

Tuesday, January 27

8:00 a.m. † Frank Matysiak

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 28

8:45 a.m. † James Jones

Student Mass

THURSDAY, JANUARY 29

8:00 a.m. Morning Prayer with

Communion/Chapel

FRIDAY, JANUARY 30

8:00 a.m. † Marguerite Ryan

SATURDAY, JANUARY 31

5:00 p.m. † Bruce Peeters

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 1

8:00 a.m. † Rick Jackson

10:30 a.m. For Our Parishioners

MASS/DEVOTION TIMES
Weekend Mass Times: Saturday 5:00 p.m. • Sunday 8:00 & 10:30 a.m.

We pray the Rosary daily at 7:40 a.m. before the 8:00 a.m. Mass. The Our Lady of Guadalupe Chapel is open 24/7 for private prayer. Eucharistic Adoration is every Tuesday from 2:00-9:00 p.m. in the Chapel.

LITURGICAL MINISTERS

Hospital Communion Ministry Thursday, January 29

K. & E. Meyer



5:00 p.m. Saturday, January 31

Greeters: J. LaPorte, J. Burgireno

Ushers: A. & M. Bretl, C. Neubert

E. Phillips, K. Lawniczak

Servers: † H. Pfaff

M. Smith, D. Schaefer

Readers: M. Lawniczak, B. Frank

Euch. Min: D. Hendrick, B. Schultz

C. Maloney, M.A. Harpster

S. Mayernick, R. Borowski

J. Jablonski

8:00 a.m. Sunday, February 1

Greeters: D. Griffin, S. Carrao Ushers: P. Tabat, M. Herbert

R. Humpal, A. Uglum

J. & J. Race

Servers: † G. Fontaine

A. Dittman, S. Meyer

Readers: C. Wilson, J. Kershek

Euch. Min: C. & T. Pinter

J. Weinkauf, J. Hying M. Pfaff, R. Carrao

P. Felton

8:00 a.m. Sunday, February 1

Greeters: J.A. Finn, L. Hedrick

S. Kelchen, J. Riley Ushers:

J. Finn, M. Jablonski

S. Vandenhouten

Servers: † S. Briscoe

N. Katzka, J. Stuart

Readers: B. Igl, J. Brahm

Euch. Min: J. Rood, Jm. Brahm

L. McComis, A. Borth

J. Galando, L. Evans

E. Stuart

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS POSTER CONTEST WINNERS

The Winners of the Knights of Columbus "Keep Christ in Christmas" Poster Contest (parents are listed in parentheses):

K-5: Liam Taggett (Mary & Brad)

1ST GRADE:

1st: Caleb Katzka (Corina)

2nd: Chloe Lundy (Annie)

2ND GRADE:

1st: *Tanner Sindorf* (Mike & Nancy) 2nd: Anthony Stark (Neil & Michelle)

3RD GRADE:

1st: Kyle Carpenter (Michael & Janis) 2nd: Hope Ottman (Hank & Elaine)

4TH GRADE:

1st: Kallynn Sauer (John & Karen)

2nd: Hailey Hoof (Jennifer & Matt)



5TH GRADE:

1st: Sophie McCormack (Lisa & James)

2nd: Samantha Meyer (Tim & Amy)

6TH GRADE:

1st: Forrest Sauer (John & Karen)

2nd: Chloe Priatko (Jackie & Greg)

7TH GRADE:

1st: Austin Ryan (Marni & Chris Marks)

2nd: Emily Moyer (Dave & Teri)

8TH GRADE:

1st: *Emily Stuart* (Dave & Eva)

2nd: Ethan Grady (Brandon & Jenny)

All winners received cash rewards and recognition for a job well-done. First Place winners in Grades 1-4 went on to the next level of competition. Congratulations to the winners and their proud parents!

~John Haugner, Jr., PGK and Youth Director, St. Bruno Council, Knights of Columbus, #6436

CHURCH INFORMATION

Parish Staff/Resources

PASTOR: Fr. Ralph Gross	
Parish Phone262-965-2332 x104	Cell Phone262-227-2722
Emergency 262-227-2722	E-Mailrgross@wi.rr.com
ASSOCIATE PASTOR: Fr. Chuck Wrobel	
Parish Phone262-968-3865	Cell Phone920-838-5740
Emergency 920-838-5740	E-Mail frcwrobel@gmail.com
DEACONS	
M ' ' E 1	414 017 0100

1 di isii 1 iloile 202-700-3003	Cell I Holle720-030-3740
Emergency 920-838-5740	E-Mail frcwrobel@gmail.com
DEACONS	
Mauricio Fernandez	414-915-9100
	mfernandez@sfs.edu
Tom Filipiak	
Cell Phone	262-366-1505
	tommysings@mail.com
John C. Mezydlo	602-885-1642
E-Mailjme	ezydlo@lakelandautogroup.com
Gordon Snyder	262-965-5500
E-Mail	gjsnyder@wi.rr.com
PASTORAL ASSOCIATE	
Karen Warnes (Parish Office)	
Cell Phone	414-807-8453
E-Mail	kwarnes@wi.rr.com
SCHOOL PRINCIPAL	
Lisa Hedrick	
	drick@stbrunoparishschool.com
PASTORAL COUNCIL CHAIR	
Paul Hoffman	
	pghoffman@michaelbest.com
Business Manager	
Leann Gronowski	
E-Mail	LeannG@wi.rr.com
MUSIC MINISTRY	
Mark Gould - Cell Phone	
	cantemusvv@yahoo.com
YOUTH AND FAMILY MINISTRY	
Amy Golden	
	aldgolden@gmail.com
CHILD MINISTRY	
Jan Lamparski	
	jlamparski@wi.rr.com
HISPANIC MINISTRY	
Betty Igl	
	iglm@centurytel.net
PARISH ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANTS	
Pam Schmitt & Susan Atwater (Bul	
	stbruno@wi.rr.com
Семетеку	
Paul Tabat	262-965-3453
Maintenance	

To Contact Us:

St. Bruno Parish Office, 226 West Ottawa Avenue Dousman, WI 53118

Parish Office Fax Parish Website	
School Website E-Mail (School Principal)	

WELCOME!

If you are a visitor to St. Bruno Parish, or new to our area, we welcome and thank you for praying with us. We are a church family and care about each other, our church, our community and our world. You are invited to become a member of the St. Bruno Parish Family. Please call **Karen Warnes**, *Pastoral Associate*, at **262-965-2332** for registration information.

ON THE COVER

We celebrate *Catholic Schools Week* by thanking our **2014-2015 St. Bruno Parish School Staff** for their dedicated care of our children!

SACRAMENTAL LIFE AND ASSISTANCE INFORMATION

 $Mass-The\ Eucharist$

Saturday: 5:00 p.m.

Sunday: 8:00 a.m. and 10:30 a.m.

Hispanic Mass-First, Third, & Fifth Sundays at 4:30 p.m.

RECONCILIATION

Saturday: 4:00 p.m. or by appointment

BAPTISMS

To arrange *Baptism*, please contact Deacon Tom at least one month in advance, at 262-392-2516 or 262-366-1505.

Marriage

Please contact the Pastor at least six months before the anticipated wedding date. At least one of the parties must be a registered, practicing Catholic member of our parish community.

Anointing of the Sick

We encourage parish members to celebrate the *Anointing of the Sick* for healing and strength at the time of serious illness or before surgery.

COMMUNION TO THE SICK

Parish members bring *Holy Communion* to the homebound. If you are unable to attend Mass for a few weeks because of health or weather, please call the Parish Office.

DANNY'S HELPING HANDS

If you need occasional help with errands, companionship, transportation or meals, contact **Rita Mezydlo** at **602-885-0299** or **rmezydlo@sbcglobal.net**.

MEALS FOR FAMILIES WITH NEWBORNS

Expectant and new mothers can receive meals made by fellow parishioners for them and their families. Contact Carla Schreiner at 262-965-2353 or carlaschreiner@wi.rr.com.

PRAYER NETWORK

If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, we have a group of parishioners at St. Bruno's who would like to pray for your special needs. **Call Donna** at **262-965-3224**, or **Ruth** at **262-965-2329**.

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL (SVDP)

Contact the Parish Office for assistance from SVDP: 965-2332

THE ENDOWMENT FOR ST. BRUNO

We have established a permanent endowment fund for the future of our church and school. We invite a contribution in honor of family members, friends, or in memory of a loved one. Information and contribution envelopes are in the Gathering Place.

Parish Office Hours

Every Weekday From 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m.

BULLETIN ARTICLES

Please submit your stories, announcements, photographs and ideas for the bulletin via email to **stbruno@wi.rr.com** by **10:00 a.m. Monday morning.**